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The family of St Agnes loves, learns and grows together as followers  

of Jesus. 
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OCTOBER 

16th—Positive Relationships 

& Behaviour at Home   

Workshop 9am 

16th– Parents Evening Years 

1-6 3:30-6pm 

17th—KS2 Cross Country 

Event 

18th—Class 3C Assembly 

9:05am 

18th—Parents Evening Years 

1-6 3:30-6pm 

19th—Governors morning– 

8:30am in kitchen 

19th—Reception parents 

Phonics Workshop 9am 

19th—Gymnastics Event 

Years 1-4 

19th—Year 6 Travel     

Workshop 

19th—Football Match V 

King Alfred School 

23rd– 27th Half term break 

30th —School closed—

INSET Day 

31st  -School Re-opens for 

children. 

NOVEMBER 

1st—FOSA AGM 2pm 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Parents 

Parent Forum Reps 

It has come to the time of year when we are approaching our first Parent Forum 
meeting of the new academic year— once Mrs O'Reilly has returned to school a 
date for the first meeting will be scheduled for after half term.  

 

Parent forum reps (one per class) are parents who represent their classes at half 

termly meetings.  This is an opportunity to bring forward ideas, make suggestions, 

discuss new initiatives and improve the offering for the pupils of St Agnes School.  It 

would be wonderful to have a parent from every class who could commit to a brief 

meeting once every half term (these are always the Friday prior to the half term at 

9am). Our Chair of Governors—Gill Abbott attends also, so it is an opportunity for 

Governor involvement too. 

Please note that Parent Forum reps may be asked to discuss school issues of a    

general nature.  These meetings are NOT  an opportunity to discuss individual   

children or members of staff this must be clear and understood by all. 

We have had some longstanding parents, who’ve attended the Parent Forum for 

several years.  Whilst these parents are welcome to stand again and represent their 

child’s class, it would be lovely to give other parents a chance! 

Please give your name to the office if you feel you could be a Parent Forum rep, 

thank you. 

Have a lovely weekend 

Susan O’Reilly 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Thorverton Road, Cricklewood, NW2 1RG              www.stagnesnw2.co.uk 
Tel: 020 8452 4565 

Head: Susan O’Reilly           Deputy Head: Jennifer Hourihan   Acting Deputy Head: Sophie Gale 



 

 

Please see the information below where you can celebrate the weekly gospel at home with your family. 

https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/invitation?pid=MTA101634&v=106.8 

Parental Prayer Group 

We have an exciting opportunity for parents and carers of St Agnes to take 

part in a prayer group in our school. 

It would be an opportunity for you to reflect together and put forward any 

intentions you or the community may have.  

It would be held on a Friday morning once a month and led by parents themselves using the rosary or other 

prayers that you wish. 

Please let Miss Moran know, via the office, if you are interested in this. 

Catholic Practice Forms 

Catholic Practice forms are available from St Agnes' Parish office, please ring on 0208 452 2475 to arrange a 

time and date to collect forms. 

  

Climbing Frames  

Please ensure that children are not 

using the climbing frames at the start 

or end of the day as the school will 

not be held responsible for any     

accidents that may occur. 

 

Governor’s Morning 

The Governor’s are holding a special 

coffee morning on Thursday 19th Octo-

ber in the new kitchen, where you can 

come along and meet them and ask any 

questions you may have for them. 



St Agnes vs St John 
 

On Wednesday 11th October, St Agnes took part in the Dick Bailey Cup and played their first football match of 
this academic year.  
St John’s took the lead by scoring the first three goals, but soon after St Agnes’ began to catch up thanks to 
Natan for scoring his goal. The game continued with both teams scoring back and forth until St John’s finally 
won with a finishing score of 7 – 5. What a game!  
It was very enjoyable and the staff at St John’s commended St Agnes pupils’ for their sportsmanship. Well done 
to everyone involved and thank you to Edina and Elizabeth for taking the team to Whitefields.  

Congratulations to: 
Yusuf, Nectarie, Sofia P, Natan, Mason, Zoe, Kyla, Emil & Makysm 

Greener Neighbourhood 

St Agnes is taking part in the Greener Neighbourhood Project. The project has been set up to focus on greening 

the spaces between our parks. Their aims are, “In Childs Hill we want to see more street trees, hedges, hanging 

baskets, window boxes and potted plants. We want everyone to hear more birds, see and smell more plants 

and enjoy greater biodiversity. Our first focus is on planting hedges in front of schools. That is because London 

is a highly polluted area, and children are particularly vulnerable to the effects of poisonous chemicals and gas-

es which are caused by pollution.” 

This week, some of our eco-warriors helped plant in our first planter on Thorverton Road. They learnt about 

how to ensure the plants were secure and watered them after. 

Matthew: It was a great experience which I thoroughly enjoyed. It was my first time at planting! 

Willow: I enjoyed it and I learnt new facts about plants. It looks so vibrant and beautiful. 

Olivia: They were plants that you plant in winter so they can flower in spring. 

Giorgina: We found out the names of the plants. One of them is lavender. 

                                                     Miss Duggan 

 

 

 



World Mental Health Day 

On Tuesday it was World Mental Health Day.    

Children across the school were set a talk homework 

to complete with a trusted adult. The task was to 

talk about their worries and fears. We know talking 

is so important for our mental health. 

In their lessons this week, the children have been learning about ways to look 

after their mental health. One way is through mindfulness. As a school, we have implemented the 

Mindful Minute. Each day, there will be time for children to be mindful. This could be through   lis-

tening to music, doodling, thinking about what they can see/hear or breathing exercises (to name a 

few). 

Here are some ways you can take a Mindful Minute (or longer!) over the weekend: 

Spend time in nature 

Dance to your favourite music 

Get some exercise 

Draw or paint 

Talk! 

 

Mrs Abbott-Myles 

PSHE Leader 









Birthdays: up to 15th October 2023 

9th Veronica 6M & Noah Nursery 

10th Ronny 6M, Shireen 2C &  Alicja 5M 

11th Evangel 1B, Siera RB & Zara RB 

12th Nathalia 4AM & Padra 5M 

13th Aldrich 4AM 

14th Luka Nursery 

15th Angelo RS 

 

   

 Thought of the Week 

 

“More smiling, less worrying. More compassion, less 

judgment. More blessed, less stressed. More love, less 

hate.” 

 

Roy T. Bennett  

 

Class Star of the Week 

1B ON CLASS TRIP 

1Z ON CLASS TRIP 

2C Mehdi 

2M Jeremy 

3C Patrick 

3G Maksym 

4AM Charmi 

4D Olivia 

5M Jordan 

5P Maison 

6M  Adriel 

6S Tommy 

TT Rockstars Class 5) 

AFS        KS1  

              KS2                 

Barbara 1B 

Jahmase 6S 

Reading Eggs Leen 1Z 

Weekly Attendance 

Class Attendance % Number of 

Lates 

RB 92 2 

RS 98 0 

1B 97 2 

1Z 92 4 

2C 90 1 

2M 98 0 

3C 98 2 

3G 95 1 

4AM 100 2 

4D 97 0 

5M 97 1 

5P 97 1 

6M 97 0 

6S 96 6 

School Target 97.5% 

Safeguarding 

The wellbeing of our children is of paramount importance to 

all staff.  Should any person (parent or staff) have a concern 

regarding a child’s wellbeing, please inform one of the school 

safeguarding team (Mrs O’Reilly, Mrs Hourihan, Mrs Gale, 

Mrs Breslin or our Chair of Governors Gill Abbott). In cases 

where school staff have  concerns, they have a duty to   

discuss the  issue with Social Services to seek  further      

advice. This is the statutory obligation of all schools. 


